MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE MEMBERS OF THE WEST VIRGINIA BRITISH CAR CLUB, INC. December 6, 2014

On December 6, 2014, members of the West Virginia British Car Club, Inc. met for its regular monthly meeting at Golden Corral in Cross Lanes, West Virginia. Those in attendance were: Bill Michael; Jim Beckett; Jimmy Lee; Dave Neil; Jamie Chenoweth; Robbie Chenoweth; Jim Patrick; Richard McFarland; Kevin Roberts; Richard Reese; Dan Blackwood; Don Bailey; Donnie Bailey; Nathan Arnette; Kevin Worthy; Bill Hall; Richard Stephenson; Mark Mason; Bob Wright; Steve Ewing; Vaughn Sizemore; Larry Kopelman.

Dan Blackwood, President, called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.

Old Business:

The minutes from the prior meeting which were previously distributed to members by email were offered for approval. Bill Hall moved that the minutes be approved. The motion was seconded by Dave Neil. With all of those in attendance voting in approval, the motion was passed.

Treasurer's Report:

Currently, there is approximately \$1,580.00 in the treasury. We have 60 paid members.

Events Report:

We discussed the upcoming Christmas Party. It will be held Saturday, December 20th at 6:00pm with food available at 7:00pm at the Beni Kedem Temple in Charleston. The club will provide soft drinks, paper plates, etc. Club members will bring deserts or a side dish. Tables and chairs will be available. The venue will be available until midnight. Dave Neil will contact Jimmy Lee to open the building for decorating. We will be able to bring our own adult beverages. We will have the same type of gift exchange with a \$10.00 limit as we had in years past.

Bill Michael talked about the WV Internation Car Show is January 24-26th. This year the show is by invitation only and we have received 5 invitations. Members offering their cars are Dave Neil's MGB, Richard Sinclair's Morgan, Bill Michael's TR6 Kevin Roberts' Jaguar XJS, Bill Pepper's Austin Healy.

The cruise to Hinton was had. Those participating were Bill Michael, Jamie Chenoweth, Spyro Nikolodaukis, Steve Ewing, Kevin Worthy, Bill Hall, Dan Blackwood and Jim Williams joined the cruise in Rainelle. We had lunch at Kirk's restaurant. Train Days in Hinton was going on and the people were very appreciative of our cars.. The cruise was

about 100 miles. We met at our usual gathering place, the Capitol parking lot near Greenbrier St. The route took us up Gauley Mountain and on to Rainelle. Then we took Rt. 20 to Hinton. After lunch at Kirks we took Rt. 3 to Rt. 94 and on home.

Since cruises are so popular with our club we discussed having monthly cruises next year. Richard Stephenson mentioned that the MGC register will be having their national event in May at Harpers Ferry with a car show that should include lots of MG's and Triumphs. The Summit Point track will be available for 2 hot laps for \$5.00. This event will also include the Jefferson 500 (VRG) vintage car races. More details to follow.

Richard Reese mentioned the Chicagoland british car swap meet the last weekend of March.

New Business:

Vaughn Sizemore thanked everyone for their support in his bid to be elected as a representative in the House of Delegates.

Miscellaneous

The January meeting will be at the Golden Corral in Cross Lanes, WV. Dan will send an e-mail prior to the meeting.

Adjournment

Steve Ewing moved that we adjourn. Seconded by Kevin Roberts. All those in attendance voted in approval and the meeting was adjourned at 10:10 a.m.